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Dates to  
Remember 

 
 

Term 4 
 

Week 4 
Tuesday, 3 November 

 

Rooms 27 & 28 
Market Day 

 

Week 5 
Friday, 13 November 

School Closure Day 

 

Week 7 
Tuesday, 24 November 

State Athletics 

Carnival 

Thursday, 26 November 

State Swimming 

Carnival 
 

Week 8 
3 & 4 December 

Year 7 Transition - 

Parafield Gardens High 

School 
 

 

 

Dear families, 

As we start the process of checking our student enrolment for 2021,  it’s 

very important that we have accurate numbers. If your child/ren are   

leaving us and won’t be returning in 2021 please complete the tear off 

slip below and send it back to the front office. Enrolments for next year of 

children in our zone should have already been completed. If families 

know of any children in our school zone who have not been enrolled but 

plan to attend our school in 2021 please complete the tear off slip and 

contact the front office ASAP. 

Earlier this week parents/caregivers were sent a ‘Family Request Forms’ 

for class placements considerations in 2021.  This form needs to be    

returned by  Monday 9
th

 November.   Any forms returned after that 

date will not be considered.  

Our Year 7 classes and two Year 6 classes have been participating in 

the Kidpreneur and Market Day programs. These involve students setting 

up micro businesses, making products and selling to the students in the 

school. These programs have been very successful and well received by 

our students R-7 and enable students selling, to develop crucial skills in 

managing money, making profits and working collaboratively. 

The Site Improvement Team met recently to review our Site Learning 

Plan (SLP). Once again, we are very pleased with our results as almost 

all targets have been met in reading and we have achieved higher than 

the national average growth in PAT-M in every year level. The PAT-R 

results have not been analysed yet however, it was very clear on the 

testing days that the majority of students who sat the test achieved the 

required growth in their year levels.  

Finally, the Instrumental Music Program is progressing well with students 

enthusiastically participating in lessons in their play times as well as be-

fore and after school. The staff who take the music lessons are teaching 

these students in their own time.  

Leadership News 

Childs Name:  _______________________________________ 

Current Room Number: ________________________________ 

 

        My child will not be attending The Pines Primary School in 2021. 



    
 

 

 
 



 

  



    
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 



 


